
 He breathed on them and said to them,  
receive the Holy Spirit.Solemnity of Pentecost

May 28, 2023

Mass Schedule
Monday-Friday
7:00am, 8:00am (livestream) & 12noon 
Wednesday evenings at 5:15pm

Saturday 
9:00am (livestream) & 5:15pm Vigil Mass

Sunday
7:00am, 8:30am, 10:30am (livestream), 
12:30pm, 5:15pm

Saturday Reconciliation
9:00am to 12noon

Our Vision 
A world in communion with Jesus Christ.

Our Mission
Holy Name Cathedral, as a Catholic parish and 

the seat of the Archdiocese of Chicago, forms a 

community of disciples who inspire, nurture, and join 

people on their faith journey to encounter and grow 

in Jesus Christ.

Holy Name Cathedral



2    |    Sunday, May 28, 2023  •  HolyNameCathedral.org 

Dear People of God,

The Spirit of the Lord is upon us! The 
Feast of the Pentecost celebrates 
images of the Holy Spirit: sometimes 
a tongue of fire as in the Pentecost 
story, more often a hovering dove. 
But there is another way to imagine 
this gift of the risen Jesus: The 

word “spirit” itself. In Greek, the language of the New 
Testament, the word for spirit is identical to the word for 
wind or breath. Wind, breath, Spirit — all the same! Even 
deeper, it is God’s breath of life. And do we let the Spirit 
of God take our breath away?

The Feast of the Pentecost — a feast celebrating the 
Spirit upon and with each one of us — means we do not 
walk through life alone. The Lord Jesus is with us, and the 
Spirit of the Lord is upon us!

What does the Spirit of life — wind and breath — look like? 
What difference should this Spirit make in our life –and in 
the lives of those we touch? The following two powerful 
stories are filled with a profound spirit — wind & breath. 
Like the old baseball slogan proclaims — “Baseball fever 
— Catch it!” Catch the Spirit of the Lord and become 
breath and wind to all we meet.

Many of us also begin this time of year by making 
summer plans regarding what we hope to accomplish. It 
usually involves a task or project for the “slower” summer 
days. Yet, as I listen to many people, the summer months 
are pretty busy, and we don’t seem to “get around” to 
all those planned projects. So what! Take the time this 
summer to spend more time with family and friends. 
Make the time to spend quiet moments in prayer. 

Amid this Memorial Day weekend, may we remember all 
those men and women who have died so we may have 
freedom and life. Never miss the opportunity to say 
“thank you” and always listen to God present through life 
and nature around us. ... 

Whispers

The man whispered, “God, speak to me,” and a 
meadowlark sang. But the man did not hear.

So the man yelled, “God, speak to me,” and the thunder 
rolled across the sky. But the man did not listen.

The man looked around and said, “God, let me see you,” 
and a star shined brightly. But the man did not see. 

The man looked around and said, “God, show me a 
miracle,” and a life was born. But the man did not 
notice.

So the man cried out in despair, “Touch me, God, and 
let me know you are here.”

But the man brushed the butterfly away ... and walked 
on.

I found this a great reminder that God is always around 
us in the little and simple things we take for granted...
even in our electronic age. So I would like to add one 
more: 

The man cried, “God, I need your help!”

And an e-mail arrived reaching out with good news and 
encouragement.

But the man deleted it and continued crying. 

Don’t miss out on a blessing because it isn’t packaged 
as expected.

— Author unknown

And I conclude with the following ...

One Sunday morning at a small southern church, the 
new pastor called on one of the older deacons to lead 
the opening prayer. The deacon stood up, bowed his 
head, and said, “Lord, I hate buttermilk.”

The pastor opened one eye and wondered where this 
was going. The deacon continued, “Lord, I hate lard.” 
Now the pastor was perplexed.

The deacon continued, “Lord, I’m not crazy about plain 
flour either. But after you mix them and bake them in a 
hot oven...I just love biscuits!”

The deacon didn’t stop there. “Lord,” he said, “Help 
us to realize when things come up that we don’t 
like or don’t understand what you are doing that we 
need to wait and see what you are making. After you 
get through mixing and baking, it will probably be 
something even better than biscuits.” Amen! 

	  Memorial Weekend Blessings, 
Fr. Greg

Reflections from Our Rector
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Your Cathedral
Upcoming Events
Sunday, May 28

15-minute Docent tour	 9:30 AM & 11:30 AM

Final Cathedral Concert of 2022/23 Season	 7:00 PM

Monday, May 29

Memorial Day — Rectory Closed	 All Day

Memorial Day Mass (Livestream)	 10:00 AM

Tuesday, May 30

Parish Pastoral Council Meeting	 6:00 PM

Young Adult Men’s Bible Study	 7:00 PM

Young Adult Women’s Bible Study	 7:00 PM

Wednesday, May 31

Wednesday Evening Bible Study	 6:30 PM

Thursday, June 1

Thursday Morning Bible Study Group	 10:15 AM

Friday, June 2

First Friday Adoration (Chapel)	 8:45 AM

FXW Ceremony of Recognition	 1:30 PM

Saturday, June 3

Confessions on the	 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
     Lower Level of Cathedral

FXW Graduation	 11:00 AM

New Parishioner Evening	 6:15 PM

Sunday, June 4

15-minute Docent tour	 9:30 AM & 11:30 AM

Lector Training (pre-registration required)	 3:00 PM

Young Adult Theology on Tap in Courtyard	  6:00 PM

Contact Us
Phone number: (312) 787-8040

Email: mycathedral@holynamecathedral.org

Rectory: 730 N. Wabash Ave., Chicago, IL 60611 
	 Open Monday – Saturday 9am – 4pm 
	 Open Sundays 9am – 2pm

Cathedral: 735 N. State St., Chicago, IL 60654

Follow Us
Facebook: @HolyNameChicago

Instagram: @HolyNameCathedral

Twitter: @HolyNameChicago

YouTube Channel: Subscribe to Holy Name Cathedral

On the Cover
The Descent of the Holy Spirit, Fresco in 
Greek Catholic Melkite Cathedral of the 
Annunciation of the Virgin, East Jerusalem

Pentecost, the Greek 
word for ‘Shavuot’ is 
an ancient feast in 
Israel that celebrates 
the harvest and 
giving of the Torah on 
Sinai. In the Christian 
liturgical calendar, we observe Pentecost 50 days 
after Easter Sunday, which marks the end of the 
Easter season and celebrates the descent of the  
Holy Spirit upon the apostles and other disciples  
of Jesus. This is narrated in the Acts of the Apostles 
(Acts 2: 1-4). 

Today is the Solemnity of Pentecost, when we 
celebrate the outpouring of the Holy Spirit on the 
disciples and their sharing of the Good News of Jesus 
Christ with the world. This day is acknowledged as 
the birth of the Church, since it is the day when the 
frightened and confused disciples emerged from the 
upper room, boldly proclaiming the mighty acts of 
God through our crucified and risen Lord.

Sign up for our newsletters! 
<<< Weekly Rector’s 

Update (every Friday)

Young Adults >>> 
Newsletter  (bi-weekly)
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Order of Worship
Prelude
Litany to the Holy Spirit (Sun 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m.)

Peter Hurford

Entrance Hymn
Come, Holy Ghost	 Worship Hymnal #544

Sprinkling Rite
Cleanse us, Lord

Gloria
Mass of St. Ann  (Sun 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m.)

Ed Bolduc

Congregational Mass (all other Masses)

Worship Hymnal #324

First Reading
Worship Hymnal #1099

Acts 2:1-11/ 63

Responsorial Psalm
Psalm 104:1ab and 24ac, 29bc-30, 31 and 34
Lord, send out your Spirit,  
and renew the face of the earth.

Second Reading
1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13

Sequence
Worship Hymnal #1100

Gospel Acclamation
Worship Hymnal #328

Gospel
John 20:19-23

Offertory Hymn
Living Spirit, Holy Fire	 Worship Hymnal #545

Holy, Holy
Mass of Creation	 Worship Hymnal #365

Memorial Acclamation
Mass of Creation	 Worship Hymnal #366

Amen
Mass of Creation	 Worship Hymnal #367

Lamb of God
Mass of Creation

Communion Antiphon
And suddenly there came from heaven  
the sound of a mighty wind filling the house  
where they were sitting, Alleluia, and they were  
all filled with the Holy Spirit and they spoke  
of the wonderful works of God. Alleluia.

Communion Hymn
Send Down the Fire

Communion Motet
Dum Complerentur (Sun 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m.) 
Giovanni Pierluigi da Palestrina
Now when the day of Pentecost had come,  
they were gathered all together, saying: alleluia,  
and suddenly they heard a great sound from heaven, 
like a hurricane in its fury, which encompassed  
all the dwelling, alleluia.

Recessional Hymn
Come Down, O Love Divine	 Worship Hymnal #534

Postlude
Fantasia super Komm heil’ger Geist, Herre 
Gott BWV 651

Johann Sebastian Bach

To all our faithful parishioners  
who give of their time, talent  
and treasure – thank you  
for your generosity.

To all of our visitors today from all 
over the country and world, know 
that your monetary gift will go 
toward the support of the mission and ministries of 
Holy Name Cathedral. Thank you for your generosity.
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Worship

By Fr. Andy Matijevic 

With the celebration of 
Pentecost, the Church 
formally concludes the 

Easter Season. The liturgical Easter 
Season begins at the Great Vigil of 
Easter, the “truly blessed night, worthy 
alone to know the time and hour when 
Christ rose from the underworld” 
(Easter Exultet), and concludes 50 days 
later with the celebration of Pentecost. Easter is longer 
than Lent and Christmas, signifying its significance in our 
Christian life, and climaxes with Pentecost Sunday. 

In Judaism, seven weeks after Passover was the Feast 
of Shavuot (Feast of Weeks/Pentecost), one of the three 
pilgrimage festivals, with the other two being Passover 
and Sukkot (Feast of Booths). Therefore, many Jews from 
different areas with a foreign language were in Jerusalem, 
and Peter’s profession of faith after being filled with the 
Holy Spirit was indeed a work of God. Jews from all over 
the known world came to Jerusalem for this celebration, 
marking 50 days from Passover, and through the gift of 
the Spirit, Peter could proclaim the truths of our faith, that 
Jesus of Nazareth died and has risen from the dead. 

The Feast of Shavuot also commemorates God’s giving 
of the Torah, the Law, to Moses on Mount Sinai. It is a 
remembrance of the Jews fleeing Egypt, where the Angel 
of Death passed over the houses with the lambs’ blood and 
struck down the firstborn of the Egyptians, including the 

son of Pharaoh. This occurrence led to the quick exodus of 
the Israelites, crossing the Red Sea, and then being given 
the Law on Mount Sinai as the Chosen People. Pentecost, 
for both Catholics and Jews, is not an end but a beginning.

In 2018, Pope Francis added a memorial to the General 
Roman Calendar. The Monday after Pentecost is the 
Memorial of Mary, Mother of the Church. Mary was with 
the Apostles as they kept vigil in the upper room after 
Jesus ascended into heaven. Mary was at the foot of the 
Cross. Mary was there when Jesus was placed in the 
manger in Bethlehem. Mary is a constant presence in the 
early Church. We recognize her role in salvation history 
by celebrating Mary, Mother of the Church, the day after 
Pentecost. That through her obedience to God’s Will, the 
Law, the Word was made flesh and dwelt among us (John 
1:14). We celebrate Mary because, without her presence 
along the journey of the early Church, we would not be 
here today. We honor Mary because, through her life, she 
teaches us how to follow Jesus faithfully. 

As we enter the season of Ordinary Time, which will 
remain uninterrupted until Advent, which begins on 
Sunday, Dec. 3 this year, let us use these many weeks of 
the liturgical year to deepen our relationship with Jesus 
Christ, who suffered, died, rose again from the dead, 
ascended into heaven and with the Father, sent the Holy 
Spirit. Let us also look to Mary, the Mother of the Church, 
to guide us closer to her son and to say with confidence 
as she did to whatever God asks of us, “May it be done to 
me according to your Word” (Luke 1:38).

Catholic Illuminations

Time to Celebrate the Holy Spirit and the Blessed Mother

Come to Final Cathedral Music Concert 
of 2022/23 Season Tonight!  Sun., May 28 at 7pm

Please join us on Sunday, May 28, at 7pm for the final Cathedral Music Series 
concert of the 2022-2023 season! Featuring our own Director of Music & Organist, 
David C. Jonies, the concert will include organ works and vocal works such as 
“Five Mystical Songs” by Ralph Vaughan Williams sung by our Music Ministry 
countertenor Thomas Aláan. The concert is free, asking only for free-will donations to support our Cathedral Music 
Series. Validated parking is available. Come experience the fire of the Holy Spirit at this Pentecost celebration!

David C. Jonies Thomas Aláan
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From Cardinal Cupich

Office of the Archbishop
835 North Rush Street
Chicago, IL  60611-2030
312.534.8230
archchicago.org

Easter 2022

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

As we gather this year to celebrate the Lord’s Resurrection, we cannot avoid our 
circumstances. Shadows of sin and death loom large over us. The pandemic, our experience of 
social unrest and daily violence on our streets, and, of course, the horrors of war in Ukraine and 
other parts of the world—all remind us how much we need the Lord’s redemptive and healing 
power in our lives.

Our source of hope amid these challenges is anchored in all that we have witnessed in 
the liturgies of Holy Week. We have celebrated that the Lord Jesus entered into the fullness of 
our human experience. He went to the very darkest edges of that human experience. He 
entered into our suffering, struggle, and even our desperation, when he cried out on the cross, 
“My God, my God, why have you abandoned me?” He squarely faced sin and death on the 
cross. 

And it was precisely in the moment he fully emptied himself, placing himself totally in the 
hands of God, that he was raised up from the dead victorious. But, his rising from the dead is 
not just a matter of his personal vindication. He came back from the dead for us, to give us a 
share in his victory. This is what takes place in our Baptism, which is confirmed in the Holy 
Spirit, and sustained by the Eucharist. He lives in us, and his victory over sin and death lives in 
us as well. 

As Pope Francis reminds us, we need to share the victory of the resurrection with 
others, as Jesus did with us. We do this by being sisters and brothers to one another. As 
Church, we are a family of faith that walks with each other in moments of pain, struggle, and 
grief, keeping alive the promise that Jesus, the victor over sin and death, remains with us. We 
are never abandoned. My prayer for all of us in the Archdiocese of Chicago is that we will stand 
firm in hope, confident that the One who has gone before us in death has come back from the 
dead for us. May the peace of the Risen Lord be with you and those you love.

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

Archbishop of Chicago 

Today, Illinois Attorney General Kwame Raoul published 
a report (the Report) on his office’s investigation of 
allegations of child sexual abuse against clergy in the six 
Illinois Catholic dioceses over a period of nearly 90 years. 
The Report addresses both how dioceses responded to 
such allegations in decades past and current policies that 
help ensure the safety of children and support the healing 
of survivors. We have not studied the report in detail but 
have concerns about data that might be misunderstood 
or are presented in ways that could be misleading. It is 
therefore important that we state what we know to be 
true. For example:

The 451 names “disclosed:
• 451 is all 6 dioceses and includes religious order 

priests
• 451 includes the priests already on the 6 web sites
• ALL were reported to civil authorities, none were 

undisclosed, none were “hiding in plain sight since at least 
2002.

• We DO list religious found by their orders to be 
substantiated

• 149 still “undisclosed” men are mostly religious 
order members who are not on our site; they are not 
undisclosed, and they are under the supervision and 
report to their respective order. AG himself distinguished 
between dioceses and religious orders, saying “this was an 
investigation of the dioceses, not the orders,” recognizing 
they are different. However their totals include both.

• AG said: church is more worthy of investigation 
because it is a trusted religious organization. We think all 
children deserve to be protected regardless of whether 
they are cared for by a religious or secular institution; 
it isn’t fair or wise to focus only on the Catholic Church, 

which has made the greatest strides in this area.
• Statute of limitations: we offer care, compassion 

(pastoral outreach) and even compensation to all who 
come forward, regardless of the statute of limitations.

• AG recommends outsiders being involved in overseeing 
our internal church investigations. We have had an 
independent review board with lay people overseeing 
these investigations since 1992, which is why the number 
of abuse incidents has dropped so dramatically.

We must think first of the survivors of sexual abuse who 
carry the burden of these crimes through their lives. On 
behalf of the archdiocese, I apologize to all who have been 
harmed by the failure to prevent and properly respond to 
child sexual abuse by clerics. Survivors will forever be in 
our prayers, and we have devoted ourselves to rooting out 
this problem and providing healing to victims.

For more than 30 years, the Archdiocese of Chicago has 
been at the forefront of developing and improving policies 
and programs to address the scourge of child sexual abuse 
and to support survivors. Our policies and procedures, first 
adopted in 1992, have served as a model for organizations 
and professionals dealing with this difficult issue. I hope the 
attention drawn to the issue by the Report will encourage 
those who work with minors to learn from our experience 
and take steps to protect all children from sexual abuse.

Here are some key facts about our efforts in the 
Archdiocese of Chicago:

• Since 1992, we have maintained one of the first and 
largest victim-survivor assistance programs in the nation. 
We provide assistance to anyone making an allegation, 
regardless of whether the accused is living or whether the 
allegation is substantiated.

• No cleric with even one substantiated allegation against 

Statement of Cardinal Blase J. Cupich, Archbishop of Chicago, 
in Response to the Illinois Attorney General Report

May 23, 2023
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him is in ministry in the Archdiocese of Chicago. When we 
learn of an allegation of abuse, we act promptly, report it 
to civil authorities, remove the accused from ministry and 
investigate the allegation. Allegations are submitted to our 
lay-majority Independent Review Board for investigation. In 
accordance with the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops 
(USCCB) Charter for the Protection of Children and Youth, 
clerics found to have committed even one act of child 
sexual abuse are permanently removed from ministry.

• The archdiocese has, to our knowledge, reported 
all allegations of child sexual abuse by clergy to civil 
authorities, including the oldest allegations. We report 
these allegations regardless of whether the accused is 
alive or dead, a diocesan priest, an extern priest from 
another diocese or a religious order priest. We consider 
an allegation to have been made even if the report is 
made anonymously, has incomplete facts (such as the 
name of the priest or parish) or is made by a third party, 
and we report all such allegations to civil authorities. It is 
important to emphasize that, to our knowledge, there are 
no “hidden,” “undisclosed” or “unreported” allegations of 
child sexual abuse by the clergy of this archdiocese.

• Under our recently amended policies, allegations 
against deceased priests who have not yet been placed 
on our website list are processed by our Independent 
Review Board. If an allegation against a deceased priest is 
substantiated, the priest’s name is added to the list.

• When an allegation of child sexual abuse involves 
a religious order priest working in a ministry of the 
archdiocese, such as a parish assignment, we remove 
the accused’s faculties to minister in the archdiocese, 
contact the religious order and help facilitate the 
survivor’s report. Every religious order with members 
living in the archdiocese is mandated to have a process for 
investigating such allegations.

• Since 2006, we have published the names of diocesan 
priests with substantiated allegations of abuse on 
our website. In 2014, we published more than 20,000 
documents from these priests’ files. These documents 
remain on our website.

• We update our website list as needed and have 
expanded it to include the names of religious order priests 
whose order has substantiated an accusation against 
them and who have been assigned to a ministry of the 
Archdiocese of Chicago such as a parish.

• We conduct background screenings for archdiocesan 
clergy, employees and volunteers and implement a 

comprehensive safe-environment training program for 
adults and children. Over the last two years, we trained 
more than 112,000 children in an age- appropriate manner 
on how to recognize, resist and report abusive behavior. To 
date, we have trained more than 263,000 adults in 3,700 
training sessions.

As is required by the USCCB Charter for the Protection 
of Children and Youth, (the Charter) we audit our parish 
and school safe environment programs every year and, 
in turn, the archdiocese’s compliance with the Charter is 
audited by the USCCB.

• Additionally, we have worked in collaboration with 
survivors to respond to their need for healing. This 
partnership has led to the development of the Healing 
Garden, an annual Mass for Hope and Healing and 
Pinwheel Service for Child Abuse Prevention, survivor- led 
peace circles, and the Healing Voices magazine.

• We always seek to improve our child protection and 
victim support efforts. We have repeatedly had our 
processes, policies and files reviewed by independent 
experts to help ensure we remain current with best 
practices.

In addition to these steps, the Archdiocese of Chicago 
fully cooperates with law enforcement, including with 
the Attorney General’s investigation. We have made 
our employees available for interviews and provided 
access to hundreds of thousands of documents. We are 
committed to continuously reviewing our policies and 
will carefully consider any changes recommended by the 
Attorney General. Indeed, the archdiocese has already 
implemented a number of recommendations the Attorney 
General made during the course of the investigation such 
as expansion of the parameters of our website list.

From my earliest days as a bishop, I have dealt with 
allegations of child sexual abuse by putting the child at 
the center of my actions. In my experience, whether the 
abuse happened in the recent or distant past, the survivor 
speaks from the pain they suffered as that wounded and 
betrayed child. The Archdiocese of Chicago has long 
sought to heal them and prevent this crime from occurring 
again. I am personally committed to applying the 
highest level of vigilance to these efforts and to further 
strengthening our safeguards against abuse. I invite other 
institutions that care for children and civil authorities to 
join us in this work and consider adopting the procedures 
we have developed over the past three decades, so that all 
children are kept safe.
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Worship

By Fr. Ton Nguyen

As we are celebrating Pentecost, 
Ezekiel talking about dry 
bones comes to mind. The 

prophet has received a vision, “The 
hand of the Lord was upon me, and he 
brought me out in the Spirit of the Lord 
and set me down in the middle of the 
valley; it was full of bones. And he led 
me around among them, and behold, 
there were many on the surface of the valley, and behold, 
they were very dry. And he said to me, ‘Son of man, can 
these bones live?’ And I answered, ‘O Lord God, you know.’ 

Then he said to me, ‘Prophesy over these bones, and say 
to them, O dry bones, hear the word of the Lord. Thus said 
the Lord God to these bones: Behold, I will cause breath 
to enter you, and you shall live. And I will lay sinews upon 
you, and you will cause flesh to come upon you, and cover 
you with skin, and put breath in you, and you shall live, 
and you shall know that I am the Lord.’ So, I prophesied 
as I was commanded. And as I prophesied, there was 
a sound, and behold, a rattling, and the bones came 
together, bone to its bone. And I looked, and behold, there 
were sinews on them, and flesh had come upon them, and 
skin had covered them. But there was no breath in them. 

Then he said to me, ‘Prophesy to the breath; prophesy, son 
of man, and say to the breath, Thus said the Lord God: Come 
from the four winds, O breath, and breathe on these slain, 
that they may live.’ So, I prophesied as he commanded me, 
and there the breath came into them, and they lived and 
stood on their feet, an exceedingly great army.” (Ez 37: 1-10). 

What a vision! These bones are the whole house of 
Israel when they cut off their relationship with the Lord. 
Relating to our Christian life, are we living like dry bones 
or like “the word of God living and active, sharper than 
any two-edged sword, penetrating even between soul and 
spirit, joints and marrow, and able to discern reflections 
and thoughts of the heart?” I love being a priest. JMJ.

The Stump of Jesse

The Valley of Dry Bones

Help Lead Tours in Our  
Cathedral Docent Ministry
Training begins Saturdays, June 10 and 24

You are invited to join our Holy Name Cathedral Docent 
Ministry. The docents are made up of parishioners who 
are passionate about the history of the Cathedral and 
our parish. Each member is trained to give tours to 
parishioners and guests that strengthen their spirituality 
and connection to our Faith Community. 

We’re looking for docents who can help during the 
weekdays for school or group visits and/or on Sundays 
for those who visit the Cathedral for Mass. 

Docents lead group tours during the week when needed. 
They also lead 15-minute express tours every Sunday 
after the 8:30am and 10:30am Masses. And a longer tour 
twice a month after the 12:30pm Mass.

Please consider becoming a part of this wonderful 
program and become a trained docent for the Cathedral. 
Two mandatory training dates will 
be offered on Saturday, June 10 and 
Saturday, June 24 at 9am in the 
rectory. Attendance at both sessions is 
required. Scan the QR code to register 
for training!
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Service
HNC Career Network Webinar 

Overcoming Biases  
in Your Job Search
Thursday, June 15, 7pm via Zoom

Join us for our June webinar! The topic will be 
“Overcoming Biases in Your Job Search, Especially the 
Dreaded “Overqualified” Label.

Our speaker, Christine Kidder-Graves, 
will help you feel empowered and 
confident as she provides tools and 
techniques to overcome biases and 
labels, allowing your true brand 
to shine through in the job search 
process.

• Learn the most powerful tool to 
overcome bias

• Get crystal clear clarity on your unique brand

• Why and how to effectively connect vs. network

Christine Kidder-Graves is a former HR executive turned 
executive career/mindset coach. Christine’s niche is 
working with Marketing & Sales executives helping them 
to use their expertise to land an ideal role with doing a 
job search. She has over 20,000 followers on LinkedIn 
and over 5,000 subscribers to her Be Invaluable LinkedIn 

newsletter.  

Scan the QR code to register. We will 
send you the Zoom link on the day of 
the webinar.

Christine  
Kidder-Graves

Spring Online Retreat Series
AGLO (Archdiocesan Gay and Lesbian Outreach) and the 
Institute of Pastoral Studies of Loyola University present 
a retreat series for persons and/or family members/friend 
of someone who are LGBTQ+ and Catholic. This 4-part 
retreat is open to the whole community and all seekers, a 
unique learning opportunity both for those who identify as 
LGBTQ+ and those who do not. All are 
welcome! Steeped in biblical tradition, 
the retreat offers a safe and sacred 
online space for questions. Retreat 
meets on Wednesdays, May 24- June 14. 
For more information, scan the QR code.

BLOGS.LUC.EDU/IPS             FACEBOOK.COM/LOYOLAIPS              @LOYOLAIPS             

REGISTER

Angelina Rossi
Co-Director,  AGLOChicago
retreat@aglochicago.org

CONTACT

•  Have access to a computer with Internet.

•  Have a personal emai l  address by which to 
receive and send pert inent communications.

COURSE REQUIREMENTS

WWW.AGLOCHICAGO.ORG/RETREAT

May 24 – June 16, 2023
SPRING RETREAT SERIES

“And if I go and prepare a place for you, I will come back again and 
take you to myself, so that where I am you also may be” - John 14:3

Are you someone who is LGBTQ+ and Catholic or are a family-member/friend of someone who 
is?  Do you struggle to reconcile and unify these sometimes-competing identities? 

AGLO is again partnering with Loyola Chicago’s Institute of Pastoral Studies to present a retreat 
series as we come together in faithful fellowship to learn more about what it means to be both 
LGBTQ+ and Catholic.  This 4-part retreat is open to the whole community and all seekers, a 
unique learning opportunity both for those who identify as LGBTQ+ and those who do not.  All 
are welcome!

Steeped in biblical tradition, the retreat offers safe and sacred space for learning and growing in 
faith, personal sharing, and vulnerability in a judgment-free zone.  Come discuss what the Pope 
means about being a welcoming church, and “enlarging the space of her tent”!  This retreat will 
serve as positive affirmation and a life-changing experience of God’s unconditional love. 

In this 4-week series, we will:

•  Encounter the person of Christ, Jesus, who welcomes and embraces us all!

•  Examine specific texts from Sacred Scripture, both Old and New Testaments, 
that help us understand God’s desire to be with those present “on the margins”!

•  Build authentic community by sharing in rich, meaningful discussion!

the one whom
   Jesus loved

We meet every week for 4 weeks - $40 for 4 weeks
Online via Zoom:  Wednesdays, May 24 – June 14 from 6:30 – 8:30pm CT

In Person:  Fridays, May 26 – June 16 from 6:30 – 8:30pm CT in the 
Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish Ministry Center

708 W Belmont Avenue, Chicago, IL 60657

$40 for
 4 weeks

BLOGS.LUC.EDU/IPS             FACEBOOK.COM/LOYOLAIPS              @LOYOLAIPS             

REGISTER

WWW.AGLOCHICAGO.ORG/RETREAT

In this 4-week series, we will:

•  Encounter the person of Christ, Jesus, who welcomes and embraces us all!

•  Examine specific texts from Sacred Scripture, both Old and New Testaments, 
that help us understand God’s desire to be with those present “on the margins”!

•  Build authentic community by sharing in rich, meaningful discussion!

We meet every week for 4 weeks - $40 for 4 weeks
Online via Zoom:  

In Person:  

Volunteer at Holy Name
Are you interested in becoming involved in a 
ministry or volunteer opportunity at Holy Name 
Cathedral? We cannot do everything that we do at 
Holy Name Cathedral without a dedicated group 
of lay volunteers. We are so grateful for all of our 
volunteers who put in their time and talent toward 
the mission of Holy Name Cathedral. Some of the 
areas where you can get involved include: Bible 
Study Groups, Blessings in a Backpack, Garden 
Ministry, Ministry of Care, Social Programs for 
Young Adults, Thurs/Fri Night 
Suppers at Catholic Charities.If 
you’re intereted in HNC volunteer 
opportunities, scan this QR code 
and someone will be in touch!
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Stewardship

Scriptural Reflections

Gifts of the Holy Spirit

T hroughout our readings today, we see the amazing 
truth that the Holy Spirit gives us gifts and 
guidance in a very personal way. We are meant to 

use these gifts to build up the Body of Christ in a way that 
is unique to each one of us. 

Our first reading, from the Acts of the Apostles, recalls 
the dramatic moment when the Holy Spirit was poured 
out upon the apostles. “Suddenly there came from the 
sky a noise like a strong driving wind, and it filled the 
entire house in which they were. Then there appeared to 
them tongues as of fire, which parted and came to rest on 
each one of them. And they were all filled with the Holy 
Spirit and began to speak in different tongues, as the 
Spirit enabled them to proclaim.”

Notice how personal and individual is this outpouring of 
the Spirit. This personalized way of “gifting” the apostles 
allowed them each to reach different people, sharing with 
them the “mighty acts of God.” Embracing the stewardship 
way of life means that we allow the Holy Spirit to guide us 
in the best use of the unique gifts He has given to each of 
us, to accomplish the mission entrusted to us.

Jesus gives us this mission in the Gospel from John. “As 
the Father has sent me, so I send you.” But we must not 
let this responsibility overwhelm us. Jesus Himself, tells 
us so — “Peace be with you.”

As this Easter season ends, let us be at peace. And let us 
resolve to lean on the Holy Spirit more and more as our 
guide through the stewardship way of life.

— Catholic Stewardship Consultants

Stewardship Report: April 2023
	 Actuals	 Budget

Stewardship/Sunday Giving	 $58,456	 $71,750

Electronic Stewardship/	 $70,983	 $67,600 
Sunday Giving

TOTAL 	 $129,439	 $139,350

Please consider online giving 
for your Sunday offering. It is a 
“green” way of giving and puts your 
donation to work more quickly. You 
define the schedule — just scan the 
QR code to sign up for our easy-to-
use and secure online giving platform on Pushpay.

A Note of Gratitude  
from Fr. Greg

Dear People of God,

My heartfelt thanks for your support of Holy Name 
Cathedral this Easter season. Your generosity makes 
it possible for us to offer our many ministries and 
programs including our beautiful liturgies and music, 
evangelization programs, service ministries helping 
those in need and for the care and maintenance of 
our historic Cathedral. This year’s Easter giving was 
$123,205. Thank you for the gifts you share with us. 
May the power of the Resurrection and the joy it brings 
to all who believe stay with us all year long.  

— Fr. Greg
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A Little Humor from the Rector

Fellowship

“Nobody told me that when  
you get a husband the ears  

are sold separately!”

Theology on Tap

How Catholic Sensibilities Can 
Shape An Authentic Feminism
Sunday, June 4, at 6:15pm in Courtyard

Who is our second speaker for 
Theology on Tap on June 4? It is Dr. 
Linda Couri, MSW, LCSW, D.MIN. Dr. 
Couri is the Director of the Institute 
for Pastoral Leadership; Assistant 
Professor of Pastoral Care and 
Counseling. 

Our topic for June 4 is “Re-Thinking 
Feminism: How Catholic Sensibilities 
Can Shape An Authentic Feminism.” What does it entail? 
Come and see! 

All young adults in their 20s and 30s are invited. We will 
meet on Sunday, June 4, at 6:15pm, right after 5:15pm 
Mass in the Cathedral Courtyard. We’ll have food and 
drink. If it rains, we plan to gather in the Club Room.

Limited Tickets for Seniors 
Available for CSO Rehearsal 
Thursday, June 1, 10:00am at Symphony Hall

We are grateful that the Chicago Symphony Orchestra is 
once again sharing complementary tickets for their next 
rehearsal on Thursday, June 15 from 10:00am to 12:30pm. 
This event will take place at Symphony Hall, 220 S. 
Michigan Ave. These are intended for senior members of 
our Faith Community.

The conductor will be Maestro Riccardo Muti and feature 
Gene Pokorny on tuba. Here is the planned program: . 
J. Strauss, Jr. Overture to Indico and the Forty Thieves, 
Schifrin Concerto for Tuba and 
Orchestra, Schubert Symphony No. 9 in 
C Major, D. 944 

Tickets are free but there is a limited 
number. Scan the QR code to reserve 
your tickets soon!

Dr. Linda Court

Holy Land Family Artwork 
On Sale Next Weekend
Next Sunday, June 4, a representative of the Holy Land 
Family will be selling beautiful hand carved religious 
artwork made from olive wood and mosaics to help the 
Christian families in the Holy Land who rely on the selling 
of their religious work to make a living. 

These families’ livelihood has been largely affected 
due to the political conflict in the region. The Christian 
population in Bethlehem is decreasing and with the 
support to help these families continue their work, will 
help maintain their employment so that they stay in their 
homeland. 

`We invite you to come and browse after each mass, and 
we greatly thank you for your support! God Bless You.



12    |    Sunday, May 28, 2023  •  HolyNameCathedral.org 

Prayers

In Memoriam
•  Cecelia Bear, infant daughter  
     of Becky and Hunter Ratliff

• Mary Bohm, wife of John and mother of Cheryl

Mass Intentions  
Colored dots represent the priest’s vestment color

●  ●  Monday, May 29 (The Blessed Virgin Mary,  
 			   Mother of the Church)
No Mass Intentions

●  Tuesday, May 30 (Weekday in Ordinary Time)

7 AM	 + Gerald Opalinski

8 AM 	 Clarissa Wang & Family

12 PM	 + Renato Barreto

●  ●  Wed., May 31 (The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary)

7 AM	 + William F. Wingren

8 AM	 + Arlene, Theresa & Richard Zalewski

	 + Judith & Steven Droski

	 + Desiderio Sario Jr.

	 + Martha Voiobich

	 + Patrick O’Keefe

	 + Richard S. Truhlar

	 Leo Lopez	 

12 PM	 + Steven Schlaback

5.15 PM	 + Zofia Koc

●  Thursday, June 1 (Saint Justin, Martyr)

7 AM	 + William V. Hollo Jr.

8 AM	 + Marie Landi

12 PM	 Gregoria & Ruben Toledo

●  Friday, June 2 (Saint Marcellinus and Peter, Martyrs)

7 AM 	 + Pasquale Cerasi

8 AM 	 + Rosa Maria Lovis

12 PM 	 + Ruby Amoroso Serritella & James Serritella

	 Nini Mantelman

	 + Matilda Bautista Lacap

	 + Margaret Fosselman

	 + Anton & Monica Sotak	

●  Saturday, June 3 (Saint Charles Lwanga and 
Companions, Martyrs)

9 AM	 + Charles R. McKittrick

Wedding Banns
I          Madeline Demski & David Schmit

            Karolina Zaczyk & Mark Warzecha

II         Evelyn Amaro & Brian Futterer

            Claudia Radek & Robert Ziffra

            Mary Elizabeth Antolak & Wyatt Masel 

III       Colleen Bingle & John Shennan

            Karsyn Kraft & Jeffrey Hill

What is a Mass Intention?
Holy Name Cathedral offers you different possibilities 
when you request that Mass be celebrated for a 
particular intention. Requesting a Mass intention means 
that you are asking that the grace of Christ’s sacrifice 
in his death and resurrection be applied for a particular 
purpose, for example, for a deceased person or a living 
person who is ill or in thanksgiving for a favor received. 

At Holy Name Cathedral, we celebrate single-
intention Masses as well as gathered-intention Masses 
(Wednesdays at 8:00am and Fridays at 12pm). To request 
a Mass Intention, please stop by our Rectory during 
business hours. Any questions, call the Rectory  
(312) 787-8040.

Light a Prayer Candle
Lighting a candle for your family and friends or for a prayer 
is an important Catholic tradition. It would be our honor to 

have one of our priests light a Cathedral 
Candle on your behalf. They will pray to 
our Lord to intercede on behalf of your 
personal intention. Scan the QR code to 
complete the form. 
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Staff Directory
Archbishop of Chicago and Pastor
Cardinal Blase J. Cupich 

Rector 
Very Rev. Gregory Sakowicz —(312) 573-4446 
gsakowicz@holynamecathedral.org

Executive Director 
Mark Teresi — (312) 573-4427 
mteresi@holynamecathedral.org

Associate Pastors
Rev. Andy Matijevic — (312) 573-4478 
amatijevic@holynamecathedral.org

Rev. Don Cambe — (312) 573-4438 
dcambe@holynamecathedral.org

Rev. Ton Nguyen — (312) 573-4481  
tnguyen@holynamecathedral.org

Resident Priests
Rev. John Boivin	 Rev. Robert Fedek  
Rev. Louis Cameli	 Rev. Ramil Fajardo 

Deacons
Deacon Dan Welter — (312) 573-4444 
dwelter@holynamecathedral.org

Deacon Dennis Robak— (312) 573-4426 
drobak@holynamecathedral.org

Deacon Stan Strom

Deacon Michael McCloskey

Oblate Sisters of Jesus the Priest
Sr. Guillermina Gutierrez Lopez

Sr. Maria Luisa Sanchez Barbosa

Sr. Maria Luz Lemus

Sr. Maria de los Angeles

Director of Worship
Rev. Andy Matijevic — (312) 573-4478 
amatijevic@holynamecathedral.org

Director of Music & Organist
David C. Jonies— (312) 573-4414 
djonies@holynamecathedral.org

Associate Director of Music
Elizabeth Vasiljevic — (312) 573-4415 
music@holynamecathedral.org

Director of Cathedral Communications  
and Service
Lori Doyle — (312) 573-4425 
ldoyle@holynamecathedral.org

Service Ministry Coordinator
Michele Sotak — (312) 573-4416 
msotak@holynamecathedral.org

Director of Evangelization
Kenneth Ortega, Ed.D. — (312) 573-4434 
kortega@holynamecathedral.org

Evangelization Administrative Assistant
James Keene — (312) 573-4105 
jkeene@holynamecathedral.org

Director of Stewardship —Way of Life 
Mary Lederer — (312) 573-4432 
mlederer@holynamecathedral.org

Director of Stewardship — 
Building and Facilities
Ryan Pietrzak  
rpietrzak@holynamecathedral.org

Manager - Maintenance and Special Projects
Jesse Macias 
jmacias@holynamecathedral.org

Finance Manager 
Ronald Birch — (312) 573-4467 
rbirch@holynamecathedral.org

Sacraments & Records Coordinator
Martha Welter —(312) 573-4409 
mwelter@holynamecathedral.org

Livestream Coordinator/  
Assistant to Management 
Paula Colin — (312) 573-4403 
pcolin@holynamecathedral.org

Administrative Assistant to the Rector
JoAnn O’Brien — (312) 573-4401 
jobrien@holynamecathedral.org

Rectory Reception
(312) 787-8040 
mycathedral@holynamecathedral.org
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	 * Burial, Cremation,
	 and Pre-Planning
	 Services
	 * Closest Location to
	 the Cathedral
	 * Supervised Parking
	 * Delphine Michalik,
	 Owner, Funeral
	 Director & Parishioner

Fine Art • Appraisals • Gifts • Upholstery
Interior Design • Antiques • Custom Designed Jewelry 

814 North State Street - First Floor 
(312) 280-0108

www.shellreyesjewelryanddesigns.com
shell@shellreyesjewelryanddesigns.com 

Illinois

CatholicMatch.com/IL
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CONTACT ANGEL & MARIE (407)744-8229
Facebook: Cleaningbynitido

Email: nitidochicago@gmail.com

 
A HOME TO MOURN, GATHER, & REMEMBER

PRE NEED • AT NEED • CONVENIENTLY LOCATED
WWW.MIDTOWNFUNERALS.COM

3918 W IRVING PARK ROAD, CHICAGO IL 60618  |  773.654.3744

Gregory J. Lindeman
Founder/ Director
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MARY ELLEN  

CONSIDINE

Cell: 773.704.4250 

Efax: 781.609.9527

maryellen.considine@cbexchange.com 

Operated by Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate

We also offer lash lift & tint procedures.
   773 766 5328         @izabeautystudio

Simplify your routine. 
Gain Confidence.
Get eyelash extensions 
by IzaBeautyStudio.

1614 W Belmont Ave, Chicago, IL 60657

Bryan D. Pitts 
•Wills • Trusts 

•Estate Planning 
Trostin, Kantor & Esposito, LLC 

312-346-8258
bpitts@tke-law.com

Vickie’s Nail Spa is one of the biggest and one
of the best Nail Salons in Chicago. We’re very

proud to have been named the #1 Rated in 
Chicago & are the perfect place to host  Birthday, 
Bridal, & Bachelorette Parties, or private events.
We are located next to the Holy Name Cathedral.

We provide the best Nail Services 
including Facial and Waxing

Where Customers Come First

7 E. Superior St.                             (312) 787-8878
Chicago, IL 60611       www.VickiesNails.com


